
Hello everyone!  Karibu Edition 16  !  
 
Just to remind you we are closed all this week for half 
term (25th - 29th May).  
  
Have a safe and happy time.  Try to keep your children 
away from their screens where you can!  
  
School resumes on Monday 1st June. 
  
The Government have now said 6th Forms (only) can 
open from June 1st and this is something we are 
reflecting on. 
  
Results from the recent Parents' survey showed 75% of 
parents were not confident to send their children back  
to school at that time. This was consistent across all 
year groups.  
  
So, ONLINE learning will continue for ALL  
this first week of June at least.  
 
In these testing times we are thinking of you 
and working to ensure your children get  
the best – and safest - education 
possible in order to succeed in being 
our leaders of the future. 
 
Best wishes,  
 
Tony Macfadyen,  
Headmaster 
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Please note – we are closed all this week for half term (25th - 29th May).  
School resumes on Monday 1st June with ONLINE learning continuing. 



 

                                                

Year 6  
Inquiry Unit – TOURISM - 

which accounts for 30%+ of the GNP  
in Tanzania  

As part of their INQUIRY study, Ms Ojoo’s year 6 
students have been studying about Tourism, and 
after looking at Tanzania, they created brochures 

to sell Tanzanian “Hotspots”. 

It is the creativity and passion of young students 
like this, who will help the recovery of tourism in 
Tanzania and overcome the damage of the corona 

virus to the industry. 

 

Brochures: above left by Christian Shemkai, above by Maya Mazula, below by Mikaeel Allidina,  
front cover of newsletter and following page by Aveer Hans – all 6W students. 

 

 



 

 

Round Square Cross-Cultural Collaborative Art project between SCIS and 
Buckingham, Browne & Nichols, Cambridge, Massachusetts, USA 

Sasha Bergmann – a Ceramics, Art for Social Change and Clay Club teacher at Buckingham, Browne & 

Nichols, Middle School, Cambridge, Massachusetts - and Geoffrey Namulala – our own curriculum coordinator 

Creative Arts - had planned a cross-cultural collaborative ceramic art project at St. Constantine’s International 

School in June. They had planned to create a curriculum for a Key Stage 3 class anchored on the Round Square 

Ideals, and then identify a middle school 

class that they could teach collaboratively.  

Then in mid-June, Sasha was to come to 

Arusha for three weeks to help develop 

our Ceramics program as part of the 

exchange. Unfortunately, due to the 

Corona virus this could not happen as 

planned and therefore they decided to do it 

online. So, twice a week, for the last three 

weeks, they have been meeting via zoom 

to work on a recycling Art project, which 

they hope to finish before BB& N closes 

for the summer holidays.  

“The main goal of this project is to nurture 

originality and confidence through collaborations and to encourage artistic expression and diversity in our 

students,” Mr Namulala said. “It has provided our students with opportunities to collaborate with classmates 

from a different context, enhance their international understanding and global competencies.” 

The class is pictured 

above Zooming in 

from their various 

homes, while Mr 

Namulala and Ms 

Bermann check in 

right. 



 

VIRTUAL SCHOOLING 
 

There was a jolt of excitement in my body when I first heard about virtual 

schooling. 

Those dreams to sleep till late,  

And wearing that same old uniform would frustrate. 

Freedom to do everything at my own will, 

Emerging loudly and begging to be still. 

When the world seems right and true, 

There comes this sinking truth, 

With no means of rescue, 

Everything seems so untrue. 

How I miss those special friends, and truthful guides. 

Teachers and friends is what I would call them, if going to school would 

have still been the same. 

Those teasings from friends and scoldings from teachers 

How I wish I could go to school again. 

Like my life had gone from color to hues of grey, 

Oh, how... I wish I could go to school again. 

By: Vedanshi Joshi 8A 

The creativity of 6W knows no bounds. 

A poem by Evelyne Nyika 

Above: Ms Revest keeps up the PE Challenge -   

check in to our Facebook page to see how well she is doing   

Are you keeping up? 

While below: 8A student Vedanshi, laments the time back in 

school and looks forward to the day she can return. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

REMINDER: We are trying to get in contact 

with all our former students, teachers, 

interns and staff.  

If you know any, please either get them to 

forward their names, emails and phone 

numbers to Lucy: lucybayo@scis.sc.tz  or 

please send them yourselves and we will 

follow up. Thank you. 

Email: lucybayo@scis.sc.tz 

mailto:lucybayo@scis.sc.tz


 

St Constantine’s goes truly international 

During these days and weeks of protecting our students from 
Covid 19 (corona virus) some of our teachers and staff have been 
caught under lockdown overseas during their mid-term break 
and were unable to return. However, this didn’t stop them from 
continuing to teach their classes and, despite the time 
differences, being available to their students as needed. 

Time differences between Tanzania and the countries where our 
staff have been located mean that our weekly staff conferences start at 3pm in Arusha for teachers here, 
are the same for the teachers in Kenya, Uganda and Latvia, but 1pm in Great Britain, 8 am in USA, and – for 
our Marketing Manager Ms Lee – it is 12 midnight in New Zealand ! 

Pupils now get to share a little of their teachers home lives as they 
study online.  For example, Miss Vicky Fisher is in Ipswich 
(England), staying with family and goes for daily walks in the 
countryside with her partner Aaron. “Because of the time 
difference I get up earlier to start working but this means I am also 
finished a bit earlier so I can enjoy a long run or walk in the 
afternoon,” she says. “Getting out every day to explore a new part 
of Suffolk (the County I am in) is definitely keeping me sane!! It is a 
beautiful part of the world!” Sadly, she will now not be returning 
to Tanzania as she is moving with her partner to Cornwall (South 
of England) once the lockdown is lifted. 

“I think it has been difficult not being able to see my students and enjoy their love of life and learning. I 
really enjoy seeing and speaking with the children from my class via zoom but it definitely isn't the same! I 
do my best to support them and their parents within my class to ensure they are just doing/completing 
what they can and ensuring they try to stay safe and active during this difficult time,” Miss Fisher says. 

Her colleague, Miss Anna O’Brien, is at home in Midleton, County Cork, Ireland. She records videos of 
herself teaching, discusses schoolwork on video calls with her students and their parents and gives 
feedback to my students on their exercises. 

After her time in Tanzania, Miss O’Brien has struggled to get used to the Irish weather again. “Four 
seasons in one day!” she says. “One moment the sun is splitting the stones and the next there’s wind, rain 
and mist!” However, she is going for long walks across the fields when the weather allows and has been 
cooking for her family and reading – setting a good example for her students as she spends time away 

from the computer and continues with the precious reading time she 
encourages her students to do. 

Across the Atlantic Ocean, we find Miss 
Marissa Gutherz in Pennsylvania, USA, 
who has been doing Zoom calls from the 
home classroom she has created. She is 
usually helped by her new dog Luna, who 
she and her parents brought home to 
help them stay cheery during quarantine 
in the United States. 

 “She's just 10 weeks old and as some of 
my students have asked to 
meet her during our calls. I 
also try to post photos of 
her regularly because she's 
cute,” Miss Marissa says.   

Miss Marissa above with her new dog Luna are both 

excited to be Zooming-in to talk to Town Campus 

pupils; while Miss O’Brien introduced her little niece, 

Isla, to her class after she came out of isolation. 



 

Like her colleagues in Great Britain, it has been difficult for Miss Marissa to get used to a change in 
weather. “It's freezing here still - in May!” she says. However, she bought myself a bike and tries to get 
outside as much as possible to exercise and have sufficient down-time away from the computer. 

During the summer holidays, she will be working for the International Rescue Committee in New York City 
teaching refugees who were recently granted asylum in the United States. 

Singing to oneself is common, but for music teacher and 9A 
tutor Mr Daniel Kalule, (pictured right with his family in 
lockdown) talking to himself while making videos for his 
students, is taking a little bit to get used to.  Under lockdown 
in Wakiso TC, Uganda, he is using Google classroom and 
Zoom to continue teaching. “I enjoy everything about 
teaching, so whether it is face-to-face with my pupils, or 
online, I will continue to do it,” Mr Kalule says. 

He encourages his students – both from class and in his 
peripatetic programme, to stay home with family and avoid 
stress. “It is important that my students continue being safe, 
following government guidelines and enjoying their lives,” he 
says, because "I'll be back!" 

 

IF YOU ARE THE PARENT OF A SENIOR STUDENT AND YOU DIDN’T SEE THE SPECIAL 

SENIOR NEWSLETTER, PLEASE CONTACT lucybayo@scis.sc.tz FOR A COPY, TO LEARN 

ALL YOU NEED  FOR THEIR IMPORTANT A-LEVEL YEARS. 
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